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One of my favorite things to do is to write this 
short article for the annual Endowment Report 
because I get to reflect on how amazing the 
Theo and Belle Moll Society is, along with the 
people who have so generously become a 
part of it. I use the word "amazing" a lot in my 
ministry. That is because I never want to stop 
being amazed at how God moves in the midst 
of this church and the hearts of the people 
who make it come to life. 

Again in 2022, I have been amazed at how 
the endowment has kept the mission of our 
church moving forward beautifully. For 
example, it was thrilling to watch the 
installation of the new digital console and lift 
platform for our pipe organ in the sanctuary. If 
you were able to attend the concert on the 
Sunday that we consecrated it, then you know 
what a magnificent and beautiful-sounding 
instrument it is now. The most amazing part of 
the organ project was the way it came into 
being. One of our Moll Society members 
donated the entire cost of these upgrades. 
AMAZING!! He opened his heart to Jesus 
Christ and God's plans for the beautiful new 
organ music we now enjoy in our sanctuary. 

Also in 2022, another church member 
remembered RRUMC in her will, and her 
contribution is now funding the salary and 
growing ministry endeavors of our Faith 
Community Health Professional. This new 
staff member at RRUMC is available to help 
anyone from both campuses should they 
have any questions or concerns regarding 
their health or need assistance navigating 
health care resources. 

God is most definitely amazing. I have seen 
that time and time again in the work that we 
are able to do at our two campuses and our 
two parsonages, because of the Theo and 
Belle Moll Society. The endowment allows our 
church operating budget to remain focused on 
the day-to-day operations of this church, 
helping people meet Jesus Christ in the midst 
of their story. Thank you to each and every 
person who is a member of the Theo and 
Belle Moll Society. All gifts, regardless of the 
amount, allow this church to carry on in an 
AMAZING way for generations to come. We 
give thanks for your generosity and the 
generosity of those who came before you. 

Peace and Blessings,  
Rev. Daniel F. Bogre, Senior Pastor
Rocky River United Methodist Church

Dear Friends and Family of RRUMC,
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